PUBLICATION OF THE UNITED STATES SIDEWINDER ASSOCIATION

DISTRICTS

MAY-73

Please check your ballot and determine the District you are in. We strongly urge each District to get going and elect District Officers-especially Secretary and Measurer. That's Measurer not Treasurer altho that's o.k. too.

OPEN LETTER TO BETTY WALLER****with the U.S. Naval choir softly humming in from the "Winders" the background-Anchors Aweigh, Stars and Stripes Forever & The Ole Grey Mare Ain't What She Used to BE*

We love you for the GIANT size job you did as Secretary-Treasurer for such a long time, organizing Fleets, increasing the membership to what it is today the terrific Nationals at Erie, Pa., --but most of all - we'll miss you for all the nice little personal attentions you gave us.

You are much appreciated and will be sorely missed. Thank you, Betty. We know you won't desert us - A Sidewinder Nationals without B.W. is unthinkable... See you in Monroe. Good Luck and all that rot.

O.K. fellas, you can stop that silly hummin' now

P.S. Golly Betty, wasn't that a fun week-end when you gave me that 'mental hernia' (three cases of files). The 'headache' ain't better either. Just my luck they discovered the open hatch on Dick's plane - can't you see all those files etc. flying thru the air. Betty, if I had any sense I'd be scared to death of the responsibility of taking over your job. You are a tough act to follow, Lady. Have another Martini and prop your feet up and once in a while think of your past 'glories'(?). Wish the new 'Winder' slave a little luck too. Love, Mal.

Dear Members
Your new National Secretary-Treasurer is:

Mrs. Malvene M. Hill 811 Winston Dr. Monroe, Mich. 48161

DUES.. DUES.. DUES..

\$3.00 per year. Please send to M. Hill as soon as possible.

NATIONAL CHAMPIONSHIPS WILL BE HELD IN MONROE, MICHIGAN at the MONROE BOAT CLUB

Dates--August 18 and 19 With registrations starting Fri. Aug. 17 at club house. For more information check next news letter. We will have news regarding campsites and motels.

M.F.G. tells us the Sidewinder Class is up to 1400 boats. Before we know it our class is going to out number its namesake. Our venom, around the race course, is just as deadly but boy have we got the right antidote - administer ice cold draft beer within minutes after the finish line. We'll prove it to you at the Nationals.

WELCOME - Florida, Texas, Oklahoma, Minnesota, We're looking forward to meeting you this Summer.